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Minutes of the WMCR directors meeting in Sydney, 28. Oktober 2010 

 

Robert Buckley, Australia, opened the meeting, welcoming all present. 

He spoke with enthusiasm, hoping to wind up a good worldchampionship 

 

Members present:  - Robert Buckley (Australia) 

- Phil Mc Donald (USA) 
- Stuart Hamill (USA) 

- Paul Otto Ströbel (Europe) 

 

Themes conducted: 

 

1. Cashies report from P.O. Ströbel 

 At our last meeting we had agreed that 50.- Euro per continent and year was acceptable to each 

continent. 

 Further it had been agreed that the organizer of the WM receive a donation of 500.- Euro. 
 P.O. have done the necessary transaction. USA has been in a backlog for the last 3 years. The 

balance of overdue payment per 01.10.2010 is 376,21.- Euro plus 150.- Euro from the USA. The 

next payment is due in 2013 and should be paid in cash to safe the high bank expense, in 

Switzerland. 

 

2. Where will be the next WM take place? 

 After lengthy discussions it was recommended the WM take place in USA. At wich location it will 

only be known in 2011. 

 Where by P.O. Ströbel commented that extensive preparations hat begun in Switzerland in regard 

to the WM 2013. He also confirmed that local donaters in Basel have been considered. After 
intensive discussions, it was agreed next morning, that the WM 2013 will take place in 

Switzerland. 

 2016 it will take place in the USA an 

 2019 in Australia again. 

  

3. Future sequences for WM start procedures 

 1. First heat from up to down 

 2. Second heat from down to up 

 3. Third heat from the slowest of the first two once to the fastest 

 
4. World record acknowledgements 

 In the USA an in Australia must be 2 competitors of 2 different clubs are present during the races. 

 In Europe it was agreed that minimum presence of competitors from 3 different countries at race 

is accepted. 

  

5. Cable change 

 In the WMCR and FEMA regulations hold discrepancies pertaining to regulations of changing 

cables. P.O. Ströbel has been commissioned to come up with proposals for future races where 

rounded entities of km/h be measurd in case cables need changing. 
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6. New members 

 It was clear, that all members present agreed to be open to new innovations in order to generate 

new competitors. 

 This follows idea where new members are allowed to make use of RC during a run. The design and 

development of new electric fetterd model cars in perceived with positive aspects. 
 Also everybody of the directors was happy to hear that a new member from Japan built a new 

track there. 

  

7. 10 ccm Class 

 A great respect was brought up for the 10 ccm model cars which had been „ready-to-run“ 

production by Picco`s company. Other members expressed the wish that model cars in other 

categories be likewise produced. 

  

Robert Buckley terminated the meeting by wishing all competitors present all the very best and hoped 

that they would carry home an unforgettable impression of the races held in Sydney, Australia. 
 

 

WMCR Director - P.O. Ströbel 

 

  


